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Cuddington Primary School 
Ash Road, Cuddington, 
Cheshire, CW8 2NY 
 
Phone: 01270360030 
Email: admin@cuddington.cheshire.sch.uk 
 
Headteacher: Mrs S Mills 
Friday 23rd June 2023 Dear Cuddington Families, 

What a wonderful week we have had - particularly celebrating ’70 years of Us.’ The Cuddington Museum 

was enjoyed by a variety of visitors and members of the community – a particular favourite was the 

‘Punishment Book’ from 1958 – how things have changed! Thank you to all families who supported this 

event and contributed to The Joshua Tree charity where our admin team are now in the process of 
counting all those 20p pieces!  

 

 

 

During the celebrations many of you had the opportunity to order our 70th edition 

tea towel. Today is the last day for ordering (Friday 23rd June). If you would like one 

(image left), please email cuddingtonprimarypta@gmail.com with your child’s 
name; child’s year group; contact mobile number and the number you require. 

 

 

This week all the children in years 3,4 and 5 have taken their end of year assessments to show off all 

that they can do! Teachers will share the outcomes with you in their end of year reports (Friday 14th 

July). Reports will also include outcomes from the Y2 and Y6 statutory tests as well as teacher 

assessments for children in Reception and Year 1. Next Wednesday Mrs Potter (in her capacity as our 

English Leader) will meet with each teacher to ensure accurate writing assessments are made in order 

to be shared with their next teacher. 

Staffing for next year 

Our teachers will stay in the same year groups as they have this year; 

Reception – Mrs Larbey and Mrs Ducker 

Year 1        - Mrs Hall 

Year 2        - Miss Hughes 

Year 3        - Miss Michiels 

Year 4        - Mrs Potter 

Year 5        - Mr Hutchinson 

Year 6        - Miss Cowie 



Our Teaching Assistant team will be placed with certain classes once the end of year data has been 

finalised and we have a better understanding of where their additional support and expertise is needed. 

Create Learning Trust work 

This week all Head Teachers and Site Maintenance Officers spent the day together on Tuesday for some 

extensive Health and Safety Training. This was a wonderful opportunity to collaborate and fully 

understand the ever-changing compliance systems needed in each school.  

Northwich Sings 

Last night (Thursday), our Year 5s performed with Year 5s from other Northwich schools to perform 

Along Came Man. This was a great example of different schools working together to create a singing 
extravaganza which focused on the very important topic of protecting our environment. 

Key Stage 2 Play – The Wizard of Oz 

Preparations for our end of Key Stage 2 production are well on their way. On Monday there will be 
specific communication about times and ticket allocations – this is not to be missed!  

I’d like to choose this opportunity to send the biggest of thanks to our fabulous PTA for buying a new 

and improved sound system in our hall in time for the KS2 production, but for future nativities and 

productions too! By supporting our PTA you have all helped to fund this; without them, we just could 

not afford it! 😊 

New and improved library 

During the week beginning the 10th July, our very own Mr Sam Whitfield (Singing Decorator’s Son) will 

be painting our library. 

Please can you ensure you have sent into school any library books you may have from home no later 

than Friday 30th June. Our children will not be using the library after this date until it looks ‘new and 
improved!’ 

Have a lovely weekend everyone, 

Kind regards, 

Sue Mills  

Head Teacher 


